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The University celebrated the complete renovation of Sylvia Trottier Hall with a Ribbon Cutting 

Ceremony in September 2022. Local dignitaries, benefactors, Trustees, and the Rivier campus 

community attended the event, which unveiled new nursing, business, and information technology 

spaces. 

Sylvia Trottier Hall was reimagined through the creation of modern learning spaces, state-of-the-art 

nursing simulation resources, and advanced technologies. Renovations to the 30,000-square-foot 

building began in the summer of 2021. The Nursing Simulation and Clinical Education Center opened in 

spring 2022, and students were welcomed into the new Business and Security Studies facilities and the 

University's Tech Hub this fall. 

Sister Paula Marie Buley, IHM recognized the visionary $1 million donation that launched the 

Nursing Simulation and Clinical Education Center as well as leadership gifts from members of the 

Board of Trustees that supported the Business and Security Studies renovation (see “Technology and 

Innovation” article in this Journal Edition).  

Dean of Nursing and Health Professions Dr. Paula Williams and Dean of Business and Security 

Studies Dr. Amir Toosi spoke on behalf of their divisions. Sister Helene Cote, pm, Provincial Superior 

of the Sisters of the Presentation of Mary, offered an invocation and blessing, and City of Nashua Mayor 

Jim Donchess recognized the University as a valuable community resource while expressing pride in 

Rivier as the city’s leading educational institution.■ 

CEREMONY CELEBRATES THE REIMAGINING OF 
SYLVIA TROTTIER HALL  

 

(From Rivier Today, Fall 2022) 


